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Enjoying the privilege of having a variety of friends shooting
at me from all directions, I cannot bear the thought of them
running out of ammunition, so here is a collection of bullets
and shells gathered from the battlefield. The comments came
from priests, layfolk and Sisters, mainly upset by a certain
episode  in  modern  history  being  denied  on  Swedish  TV  in
November of 2008. (And yet . . . and yet . . .) As Americans
say, “Enjoy!”

“That bishop has a strong temperament with much prestige and
authority, so he could not bear not being Number One in the
Society of St Pius X. Wishing then to make himself a name in
the history books, but realizing that at 68 years of age he
would have no more chance of being elected Superior General,
he detonated on Swedish TV the “Revisionist Bomb” in order to
get attention and come out top dog. To gain influence he was
willing to risk splitting the SSPX.”

“He decided on all-out provocation by the broadcast in order
to throw a monkey-wrench into the Rome-SSPX talks which he
disapproved of. But being in a subordinate position, only by
such a scandal could he stop the dialogue and the agreement
that might have come of it.”

“He loves provoking because he is an infiltrator, a former
Anglican  who  is  still  basically  hostile  to  the  Catholic
Church. Any Rome-SSPX agreement he wanted to block, because it
would be too favourable to the SSPX, i.e. to the Catholic
Church.”

“He  is  an  illuminated  supernaturalist,  a  conspiracy  nut,
obsessed with the Jewish peril. He sees the Apocalypse coming
tomorrow. Neither he nor Revisionism are serious.”

“He has natural qualities that make him worldly and ambitious.
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He is used to everybody paying him homage. He used to have
influence over many people, and he was treated like a little
god when he was still travelling. However, because of his
personal qualities he is proud and jealous of Bishop Fellay,
so out of envy and resentment he let loose on Swedish TV.”

“Actually, long before the Swedish affair he was too political
and too independent of the rest of the SSPX, whose spirit he
did  not  entirely  share.  In  2004  he  publicly  attacked  the
leadership of the SSPX for its jansenizing spirit and its
supernaturalism. In reality he was merely settling personal
accounts, as churchmen are liable to do.”

“His  originality  goes  with  a  complete  lack  of  sense  of
responsibility, which is why he rode that anti-semitic hobby-
horse of his in public without a thought for the harm he might
do to Tradition. In fact he was manipulated by Fascists and
Neo-pagans, or at least he was exploited by them. He was not
out  for  personal  power  on  that  occasion,  but  he  is
unpredictable, and he is not to be trusted.” And all these
things are being said about me! I just love the attention!

Kyrie eleison.


